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                                            Bearing  Gifts  they  traversed  afar…            

Christmas Appeal - 2003

Dear Parishioner

This Christmas we hope to ‘traverse’ 4,500 miles to Malawi with gifts of a different kind.

Last Christmas an appeal was made for the parishioners of the church at Nsanje, close to where Fr Nazario was based.   You gave £1000, which helped them to make their church more comfortable, with improved roofing, decoration and draught proofing to windows and doors.

This year the appeal has a twofold purpose: a gift to Nsanje primary school and a gift to each of the priests who have served us so well over the past few years, during Fr Michael’s holiday.   We hope also to include the new priests who have taken over at Nsanje from Frs Nazario and Felix.   Their names are Fr Cosmas and Fr Francis.   We have already written to them and await their replies.   A Christmas gift would be a good way of reinforcing our commitment to Nsanje, even though Fr Nazario is no longer there.

The school

They have written to tell us of their shortage of the most basic needs: chairs, desks, books, pencils, sports and leisure equipment.   We hope to the school during the coming year but a gift for the children would extend the hand of friendship at this special time.

The Priests

Roman Catholic priests do not receive a salary and their living depends on stipends for Masses, baptisms etc., and the generosity of their parishioners at Christmas and Easter.   The priests in Malawi do not always have this ‘safety net’ because most of their parishioners are desperately poor.   We saw on a video from Nsanje, that the weekly collection plate after Sunday Mass totalled only £5.   This gives a very striking example of the level of poverty in that part of the world.

Those who teach in the seminaries do not have parishioners to help, but receive a monthly stipend of US $60, which equals less than £40.   This has to cover such things as clothing, toiletries, personal effects and the other basic living expenses, which we all have wherever we live.   However, the priests who are given the opportunity to supply in this country for priests’ during their holidays, will take home many more times this amount.   Apart from the gifts received from parishioners, they receive a sum of money for their work in the parishes.   Unfortunately, only two priests per year are able to do this.   The gifts we make to each priest will reflect this situation.

We are aware of several instances where the priests who are fortunate enough to benefit from their visits, are most unselfish in helping others.  Some have large families who lost a potential wage earner when their son was ordained priest.  Children of other families are also helped with the costs of schooling.   We are therefore, very probably, helping poor families; maybe their own, when we give to these priests. 

If you wish to make a gift, please put it in an envelope marked ‘Christmas Appeal’ and send it to Fr Michael, or any of the committee. Cheques should be made payable to ‘Corpus Christi Church’ and will be worth 27% extra if you have signed a Gift Aid form.

Your generosity has made our twinning scheme a very great success and many very poor people have already received the benefit.

On behalf of these people, zikomo kwambiri kia Mulungu akudalitseni - Thank you very much and God bless you.

And a message from Fr Nazario to all our parishioners:

KHRISIMASI YABWINO KWA INU NONSE

kia

CHAKA CHABWINO CHA 2004 KWA INU NONSE

You can probably guess that it means: A Happy Christmas to you all and a Happy New Year!

Peter Wells

Co-ordinator, Malawi Twin committee.
